
 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

Commission on Aging–Social Isolation and Transportation Committee 
Meeting 
Monday July 11,2024 
Location:2000 Alameda de las Pulgas, San Mateo 
 
Commissioners Present: Liana, Leth, Linnell, Uhl 
 
Staff: Present: Anna Sawamura, Shawne O’Connell 
  
Public Present: Lynn Spicer,Margaret Baggerly, (SamTrans), Adele Ryono, 

Youth Commissioner 
 

1. Call to Order 
 

Commissioner Liana welcomed committee members at 
3:02 pm. 
 

2. Note taking assignment Commissioner Liana agreed to take notes. 

3. Public Comment 
 

None 

4. Approve Meeting Agenda 
for July 11, 2024 
 

Motion by Commissioner Linnell seconded by 
Commissioner Leth.  Motion passed 

5. Approval of Minutes from 
the 06/13 Committee 
Meeting as amended 
 

Motion by Commissioner Uhl seconded by Commissioner 
Leth.  Motion passed. 

6. Sam Trans 
Announcements 

Margaret Baggerly reported Redi Wheels is going well. 
• Sam Trans is back to 95% of pandemic ridership.  
• Two new routes to Pacifica and Bart are being 

opened. 
• The E-train will launch on 09/21 with a trip from SF to 

SJ taking only 45 minutes.  
• Community outreach will continue with presentations 

at Senior Showcases, festivals and other venues. 
• Lynn Spicer will give updates at the next meeting 

 

7. Update on 
Intergenerational 
Connections Survey 

Adele Ryono provided an update on the survey.  In order to 
distribute the survey, approvals are needed from the County 
Office of Education and separate approvals are required 
from each school.  She will keep the committee updated on 
her progress. 
 

8. Discussion on Goal 
Setting for the Social 
Isolation and 
Transportation 
Committee 

For the present, meetings will continue to be held on the 
2nd Thursday of the month from 3:00-4:30. 
 
The following goals were discussed: 
 
Goal: Pursue Social Isolation further after clarification and 

 
 

 
 

 
 



information from Supervisor Canepa’s Office is received on 
county priorities. Suggestion was made to also connect 
with Age Friendly, Villages, and other senior organizations 
to coordinate efforts. 
 
Goal: Continue the strong, supportive relationship 
established with Sam Trans staff.  

 

9. Identifying Co-Chairs 
to Lead the 
Committee 

 

  Co-chair position is still open for potential candidates 

10. Announcements Preparation of thank you letter to the Board of Supervisors for 
their support and approval of a shuttle for Colma Vets 
working with Sam Trans was discussed. This will be 
presented for approval at the next CoA General Meeting in 
Sept.  Anna will contact Liz regarding content of the letter as 
she was instrumental in leading this effort. 
 

11. Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m. Motion by 
Commissioner Uhl seconded by Commissioner Leth. The 
date for the next meeting is Sept 12, 2024 at 3:00 p.m. 
 

 


